MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

EIGHTH YEAR-July 1, 1975 to June 30, 1976

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President Mortimer A. Dittenhofer, GAO
Vice President Seymour S. (Sy) Corwin, COM
Secretary Ernest H. Davenport, GAO
Treasurer George Henderson, USAF

Directors: Membership Joseph Giannantonio, HUD

Meetings Leonard M. Reamer, Elmer Fox & Co. Education David K. Roth, DC (vice Sharon Booye)

Editorial Curtis W. Christensen, CSA
Programs Nelson H. Shapiro, CASB
Research Floyd S. Bowman, AEC
Publicity Liberto (Lee) Lecea, HEW

Committees: Nominations Ralph Flaherty, NIH

Awards Arthur Schoenhaut, CASB
Bylaws Benedict T. Maltagliati, SI

Chapter Comp. Mildred M. Pauley, Potomac Natl. Bank

Historian Ralph Flaherty, NIH
Task Forces Thomas Harris, DC
Wilbert H. Luck, HUD
Asst. Secretary Allen S. Gibson, CSA

Asst. Secretary Allen S. Gibson, CSA Asst. Treasurers William Anhalt, DOT Harry Followell, DAS

MEMBERSHIP: May 1, 1975-411 Members

April 30, 1976-437 Members

CHAPTER AWARDS: Chapter Service: Michele O'Neill

Dist. Leadership: Dwight Ink, GSA

Achievement of the Year:

Ernest H. Davenport Special Achievement of the Year:

Louis Rosen, CASB

Director of the Year:

Curtis W. Christensen Writer of the Year: Wilbert H. Luck

NATIONAL AWARDS: Special Achievement of the Year:

Louis Rosen, CASB

MEETING LOCATION: Silver Spring Holiday Inn

GENERAL: The Chapter year started with a series of meetings during the summer of 1975. One of these meetings was historic: a joint meeting of the officers and directors of the three Washington

area chapters held at the Silver Spring Sheraton. This meeting did much to heal the rift that had existed between the chapters for several years and laid the groundwork for the cooperation that has existed to this day. With the approval of the Chapter Executive Committee, five ad hoc committees were created, two task forces were formed to perform special studies in Chapter administration and an Assistant Secretary and two Assistant Treasurers were In addition, a bylaw change was passed increasing the appointed. number of Directors from seven to ten (to be effective the next fiscal year) to better serve the administrative needs of the In order to provide more privacy, larger meeting facilities and (it was hoped) more variety in meals, the meeting location was moved to the Silver Spring Holiday Inn. symposiums were held: "Analysis, Evaluation and Auditing Techniques" and "Methods of Productivity Measurements." Both were successful professionally and financially. In an effort to increase meeting attendance, the Chapter subsidized 50 cents of The "Communique" added two new features: "Meet Your Director" column and "Meet Your Member" column in an effort to familiarize the membership with its Directors and other members. In addition to having our own Chris Peratino serving as National President, Sid Baurmash served on the National Executive Committee and Nat Cutler was hired as the new Executive Vice President of the Association.

PROGRAMS:

Congressman Gilbert Gude (R) MD-8th

Panel on "Continuing Education"
John Edward Murphy, USCSC
Dr. T. Arthur Smith, AGA
Dr. T.G. Estes, AICPA

Dr. Harland B. Moulton, Natl. War College

Robert C. Moot, Treasurer, Pres. Ford Comm.

W. Donald Georgen, Touche Ross & Co.

Martin Ives, Dep. Controller, New York

Financial Management at the Smithsonian

In addition, a December social event was held at the Sheraton Park Hotel in Washington with the Washington and Northern Virginia Chapters. At the March 1976 meeting, a basketball, autographed by Coach Lefty Driesell and the entire UMD team was raffled off.